

The Barnstable Bulletin

A MONTHLY
TOWN OF BARNSTABLE NEWSLETTER

March 2013



From the Town Manager

Dear Reader,

I would like to extend my thanks to everyone for their calm and patience in dealing with Winter Storm (Blizzard) NEMO. The Governor's call for a travel ban from 4 pm on Friday, February 8th was a prudent one. Chief Paul MacDonald, the head of the Town of Barnstable's Emergency Response Team, reported that there were no injuries or deaths during this storm. A lot of credit goes to those who worked throughout the storm. The Police Department was able to utilize the Marine & Environmental Affairs Division pick up trucks for more reliable transportation. Our Highway Division which was manned 24/7 during the storm worked hard to keep roads passable. Even more impressive was their clean up of business districts on the Monday evening following the storm. We did storm related damage at the Barnstable Senior Center and Sandy Neck Park Beach among other areas. Thanks to the swift action of Senior Services Director Madeline Noonan and the DPW's Structures and Grounds Division, damage at the Senior Center was kept to a minimum. My office has received numerous phone calls regarding the Regional Emergency Sheltering System. I held a staff de-briefing on the Wednesday following NEMO and staff have given thoughtful input as to how we can make improvements during a future event.

I was pleased to accept the Massachusetts Cultural Council's Commonwealth Award as a Creative Community on Tuesday, February 19th at the Statehouse. Also in attendance were Growth Management Director Jo Anne Miller Buntich and Arts & Culture Coordinator Melissa Hersh. In the last year, Barnstable was delighted to receive Cape Cod's first designation as a Cultural District. The Hyannis HyArts Cultural District focuses the Town and its partners on the common goals to attract artists, cultural and creative enterprises; encourage business and job retention and creation; further establish the district as a tourist destination; preserve and reuse historic buildings; enhance property values; and foster local cultural development.

The budgeting process continues. This process actually starts in the early fall, but this is when we finalize our needs. Our Senior Staff has submitted budget requests. We'll keep performing at a high level and continue keeping a close eye on our spending. We will start with the Capital budget in early spring and then move on to the Operating budget.



70m Lynch

From left to right: Tom Lynch, Town Manager; Lynne Poyant, Community Services Director; Ella Hunt; Wendy Northcross, CEO, Cape Cod Chamber; Sen. Dan Wolf; Jo Anne Miller Buntich, Growth Management Director; Melissa Hersh, Arts & Culture Coordinator; Shirlee Oakley, Town Manager's Office; and Kevin Howard, Arts Foundation and Massachusetts Cultural Council. (Photo courtesy of Sarah Colvin Nelson)

Barnstable is listening!

Visit our virtual town hall to share your ideas that will help improve our town.

www.BarnstableiForum.com

Welcome Aboard to new DPW Director Dan Santos!

Following an extensive search, Town Manager Tom Lynch has appointed Dan Santos of Cummaquid as the new Director for the Town of Barnstable's Department of Public Works. Dan's past experience as CEO of Horsley, Whitten and Shepley Wood Products combined with his Navy experience as an Assistant DPW Director and waste water knowledge made Dan a perfect choice. Dan's appointment was ratified by the Barnstable Town Council at its February 7th meeting.



MARCHing INTO SPRING....

The Town Clerk's office has received the official notification from Gov. Deval Patrick that the Special Primary Election for United States Senator will be held on Tuesday, April 30th from 7 a.m. - 8 p.m. Individuals who are registered voters by April 10th may vote in the election as long as they are a Republican, Democrat or Unenrolled voter. No one who is registered in a party designation may vote. Primary Elections are for party voters and Unenrolled voters ONLY.

The actual Election will be held on June 25, 2013.

Things to remember:

- Our office is still collecting the census forms, so if you have not turned in your form, it is not too late.
- ✓ Later in March the underground gas storage annual registrations will go out.
- ✓ Last day to register to vote for Primary is April 10th Town Clerk's office open until 8 p.m.
- ✓ All dogs in town must be registered at all times.

Enjoy your spring!!!

Linda Hutchenrider

Town Clerk

FROM MARINE & ENVIRONMENTAL AFFAIRS OFFICE:

Marina wait list renewals are due Thursday, March 15, 2013 in the Harbormaster Office by 4:15 pm.

Slip contract renewals will be mailed the first week of April and are due back by May 1, 2013.

Mooring wait list renewal forms were mailed on January 2, 2013 and we must RECEIVE the renewal by 4:15pm March 15, 2013.

Annual mooring permit renewals were mailed on February 1, 2013. Fully completed renewals must be received by the Harbormasters Office no later than 4:15pm on March 31, 2013. Any questions please contact the office at 508-790-6273 or email moorings@town.barnstable.ma.us



This newsletter is assembled at Cape Abilities, a non-profit organization located in Hyannis that has been serving Cape Codders with disabilities since 1968.

Superintendent's Corner

Barnstable High School: Accreditation - March 3-6, 2013

Each high school in the Commonwealth of Massachusetts can voluntarily participate in the New England Association of Schools and Colleges (NEASC) evaluation process. NEASC is a non-profit regionalized accrediting association that offers programs and services, which monitor school performance and school improvement efforts. The Commission on Public Secondary Schools is one of the six commissions of the association, which evaluates public schools based upon the Commission's seven standards of excellence.

If a school district chooses to participate in this evaluation process, they must conduct a self-study of their high school including programs, services and facilities, must agree to be measured against the seven standards outlined by the Commission, and must host a visiting committee of professionals who will conduct this evaluation. The seven standards are as follows:

- 1. Core Values, Beliefs and Learning Expectations
- 2. Curriculum
- 3. Instruction
- 4. Assessment of and for Student Learning
- 5. School Culture and Leadership
- 6. School Resources for Learning
- 7. Community Resources for Learning

Barnstable High School is a member of the New England Association of Schools and Colleges and will undergo this evaluation process on March 3-6, 2013. BHS has been preparing for this evaluation during the 2011-2012 school year by completing a self-study of programs, services and facilities. This year-long self-study has included forming committees, gathering feedback from students, staff, parents, and the community, discussing issues and challenges, assessing strengths and needs, and reviewing how the school measures achievement of its learning and expectations.

What Does This Accreditation Mean for Barnstable High School?

The benefits to participating in this accreditation process are several for students, staff and the community. The goal of the accreditation process is to ensure that students who attend Barnstable High School are receiving a quality educational program and the staff at Barnstable High School are continually reflecting upon their practice of teaching and learning and take pride in working in an accreditation public institution. Accreditation of a local public school assures that tax money is supporting a public high school and that programs have been assessed by an independent team of evaluators against a set of standards by NEASC.

On Sunday, March 3, 2013 Mr. Patrick Clark, Principal of Barnstable High School, will welcome the visiting team at 1:00 p.m. in the Knight Auditorium. A panel presentation will take place from 1:00-2:00 p.m. Panel topics will include the following: core values, strengths and needs, examples of student work, and data of our school and community. Teacher, school committee and parent interviews will take place from 2:00 p.m. to 4:15 p.m.

A welcoming reception will take place at 4:15 p.m. in the Knight Auditorium Lobby.

On Monday, March 4th through Wednesday, March 6th, the visiting team will be observing class-rooms, meeting with students, staff, central office administration, school committee, parents and community members. At the conclusion of the team's visit on Wednesday, March 6th, the committee will vote and discuss the school's accreditation. Closing remarks will be given to the school community by the Visiting Committee Chair. A formal written report of the visit will be provided to the Superintendent of Schools and the Barnstable High School Principal.

Dr. Mary Czajkowski

Superintendent/Barnstable Public Schools

The Town of Barnstable is looking

for a few good men and women to serve on its Boards and Commissions!

Vacancies are listed below. Applications are available on the Town's website at www.town.barnstable.ma.us/TownCouncil/openings.asp. Applications are also available in the Town Hall Public Information Booth, Town Council and Town Manager Offices.

Cable Television Advisory Committee

06/30/2014 1 VACANT 1 member

Comprehensive Financial Advisory Committee

06/30/2013 1 VACANT 1 member

Council on Aging

06/30/2014 1 VACANT an alternate member 06/30/2014 1 VACANT an associate member

Cultural Council

06/30/2014 1 VACANT 1 member

Housing Committee

06/30/2015 1 VACANT 1 member

Human Services Committee

06/30/2015 1 VACANT a member

a representative member 06/30/2015 2 VACANT

Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District **Appeals Committee**

06/30/2013 1 VACANT a member 06/30/2014 1 VACANT a member 06/30/2015 1 VACANT a member

Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District Commission

06/30/2013 1 VACANT an alternate member 06/30/2015 1 VACANT an alternate member

Jane Eshbaugh Community Service Award Committee

06/30/2014 1 VACANT a member

JFK Memorial Trust Fund Committee

06/30/2015 1 VACANT Recreation Commission Chair (designee)

Land Acquisition and Preservation Committee

06/30/2013 1 VACANT a member

Renewable Energy Commission

06/30/2015 1 VACANT a member

Shellfish Committee

06/30/2013 1 VACANT a member **Trust Fund Advisory Committee**

06/30/2015 1 VACANT a member

Water Pollution Control Committee

06/30/2013 1 VACANT a member **Water Quality Committee**

06/30/2013 1 VACANT a member

06/30/2014 1 VACANT a member 06/30/2015 1 VACANT a member

Youth Commission

06/30/2013 1 VACANT a member

Zoning Board of Appeals

06/30/2013 1 VACANT an associate member 06/30/2015 1 VACANT an associate member

06/30/2015 1 VACANT a member

Barnstable Recreation's Easter Egg-Stravaganza

Details:

Saturday March 30, 2013

Barnstable Intermediate School Café

10:30AM-1:00PM

Admission to the event is FREE *Food and some activities cost \$1 (cash only)

Come join the Easter Bunny and Sidekick Chick with the Barnstable Recreation Crew for a funfilled morning full of games, activities, face painting, and our Annual Egg Hunt!

For more information contact:

Melanie Van Kleeck Barnstable Recreation Division 508-790-6345 x129



Family Fun Night

will be held at the Hyannis Youth & Community Center on Friday, March 1st from 4 to 8 pm.

The Beth Walsh Dancers will begin their performance in the gym at 4:30 PM, followed by Villari's Martial Arts Demonstration at 5:30 PM, and finally the Cape Cod Hip Hop Dancers and Atlantic Academy of Dance will perform at 6:30 PM.

Educational table displays by Cape & Islands **Human Services Agencies**

and more.

A hockey game will follow at 7 PM. The Cape Cod Jr. Islanders game is free to children 10 and under and \$5.00 for everyone else.



Contact Youth Services Coordinator Sally-Ann Imes, M.Ed. for table space or more information at 508-790-6345, ext. 109 or email her at sally-ann.imes@town.barnstable.ma.us

On display at Barnstable Town Hall now through April 12th The works of Barnstable High School art students in the Hearing Room and Selectmen's Conference Rooms, 2nd floor

The "Art on Loan" program which displays the work of local artists on the meeting room walls in Barnstable Town Hall, will feature the art work of Barnstable High School Art Students from the art classes of Carl Lopes. Carl Lopes is both an art educator and studio artist. He is the Visual Arts Director for Barnstable High School, Hyannis and has been an Adjunct Instructor of Art Education for the University of Massachusetts, Dartmouth. The students' work will be on display through April 12th. Works will be displayed in both the Town Hall Hearing Room and the Selectmen's Conference Room.

The advanced art students have taken art each year of their high school career. Many are planning to major in the visual arts in college and have already been

accepted into distinguished colleges. The display will range from acrylic and oil paintings to pencil and pastel drawings.

Recently Mr. Lopes' art students completed "The Memory Project" which delivered 43 individual portraits of orphaned children in Vietnam. This was a humanitarian project that students wanted to accomplish for children who needed positive support from others. Copies of some of the portraits will be on display.

Mr. Lopes can be reached at lopes carl@barnstable.k12.ma.us.



The Artwork on Loan program is another venue for local artists to display their work. Visitors who use the meeting rooms will discover an inviting and attractive environment and will have an opportunity to learn about some of the Cape's local artists.

For more information on the program, contact melissa.hersh@town.barnstable.ma.us or call 508-862-4767 or visit www.hyartsdistrict.com

Youth Education and Support (YES) Group

All students at Barnstable High are invited to attend the Youth Education Support program (Yes). This month's topic is a discussion and will include information about future admissions to Cape Cod Community College and Multicultural Admissions with Raquel Rodrigues from Cape Cod Community College. The discussion will be held in the lower level of the library on Thursday, February 7th, at 2 PM. There will be a late bus available at 3:15 PM for students who need to leave earlier. Please contact Youth Services Coordinator Sally-Ann Imes for additional information at 508-790-6345, ex.109 or email her at sally-ann.imes@town.barnstable.ma.us

TOWN OF BARNSTABLE COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT PROGRAM (CDBG) ONE YEAR ACTION PLAN NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

The Town of Barnstable's Growth Management Department will conduct a public hearing Wednesday, March 6, 2013, at 3:00 pm in the Selectmen's Conference Room, 367 Main Street, 2nd Floor, Hyannis, MA 02601. This location is handicap accessible. If you need reasonable accommodations, including translation services, please contact the Growth Management Department at 508-862-4702, TDD# 508-790-9801 by February 26, 2013.

The purpose of the hearing is to obtain the comments and views of residents, public agencies, community organizations, and other interested parties in Barnstable on the priorities for the 2013 Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) program. Information obtained will be considered in the preparation of the draft 2013 One-Year Action Plan (July 1, 2013 – June 30, 2014). The plan serves as planning and strategic document for the Town's CDBG Program, which is funded by the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD).

Estimated 2013 Allocation for the CDBG Program is \$250,000 (9% reduction from PY 2012). Anyone unable to attend the meeting may submit written comments or questions before 2pm March 6, 2013 to Growth Management Dept, 367 Main Street, 3rd Floor, Hyannis, MA 02601 Attn: Kathleen Girouard or by email: kathleen.girouard@town.barnstable.ma.us.

DOCUMENT AVAILABILITY

The Draft Action Plan for program year 2013 will be available as of **April 11, 2013** in the Growth Management Department between 8:30am and 4:30pm and on the Town website www.town.barnstable.ma.us/CDBG. Written comments received by **May 10, 2013** will be included in the final submission to HUD for approval.

CONTACT INFORMATION: Please submit written comments or questions about the CDBG program to: Kathleen Girouard, Growth Management Dept., 367 Main Street, 3rd Floor, Hyannis, MA 02601. Phone: 508-862-4702.

A Note From the Town Collector's Office:

Just a friendly reminder that the third quarter real estate taxes were due back on February 1st and if not paid by that date, interest would begin to accrue the day after the due date. The fourth quarter of the FY2013 real estate will be due on May 1st.

The first and largest commitment of 2013 Motor Vehicle Excise Tax bills were issued on February 6, 2013 and will be due on March 8, 2013. Once again, I would like to remind you that once a bill is issued, you must pay the bill or the bill must be abated as no bill just goes away. Please don't get caught up in paying additional fees and jeopardizing your driver's license! There are also a few 2010, 2011 and 2012 Motor Vehicle Excise Tax bills being issued at the same time, which are delayed commitments from the Registry of Motor Vehicles.

The third quarter commitment of Utility Billing (sewer bills) was issued on February 26, 2013 and will be due on March 28, 2013.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call our office at 508-862-4054.

Looking forward to Spring!

Regards,

Maureen E. Niemi, Town Collector And Staff of Gislaine, Grace and Laurel

The five Fire Districts of the Town of Barnstable offer the following information:



The Right Seat

Knowledge is power. Learn more to protect your child from injury and death in a crash.

GET HELP: Certified child passenger safety technicians are available to help you find the right car seat for your child's age and size. Please contact your local fire department to schedule an installation.



Birth - 12 month

Your child under age 1 should always ride in a rear-facing car seat. There are different types of rear-facing car seats: Infant-only seats can only be used rear-facing. Convertible and 3-in-1 car seats typically have higher height and weight limits for the rear-facing position, allowing you to keep your child rear-facing for a longer period of time.



Keep your child rear-facing as long as possible. It's the best way to keep him or her safe. Your child should remain in a rear-facing car seat until he or she reaches the top height or weight limit allowed by your car seat's manufacturer. Once your child outgrows the rear-facing car seat, your child is ready to travel in a forward-facing car seat with a harness.

4 - 7 year 🚄 🛋

Keep your child in a forward-facing car seat with a harness until he or she reaches the top height or weight limit allowed by your car seat's manufacturer. Once your child outgrows the forward-facing car seat with a harness, it's time to travel in a booster seat, but still in the back seat.

8 - 12 year

Keep your child in a booster seat until he or she is big enough to fit in a seat belt properly. For a seat belt to fit properly the lap belt must lie snugly across the upper thighs, not the stomach. The shoulder belt should lie snug across the shoulder and chest and not cross the neck or face. Remember: your child should still ride in the back seat because it's safer there.

Courtesy of National Highway Traffic Safety Administration. http://www.safercar.gov/parents/Home.htm

SeeClickFix

Commonwealth Connect works seamlessly across participating municipalities. Residents can report issues using the same app in any of the 35 municipalities. In addition to a mobile app, participating municipalities, if interested, will also be provided with a web-based app that can be used on desktop computers and a work order management system to handle the requests. Through the grant, these products will all be provided to each municipality for three years for free. The app launched in the Town of Barnstable in late January. The app is free through iTunes and a link is also available on the Town's website at www.town.barnstable.ma.us.



FROM THE HYANNIS YOUTH & COMMUNITY CENTER

Spring Program Registration Hours: Monday - Friday 8:30AM-4:00PM. Learn to Play Hockey - Parental Edition for adults begins March 6th! This six-week co-ed program will allow you to learn the game from professional instructors! Other programs that start in April include Saturday Learn to Skate-Basic Skills 1-8, Freestyle 1-6, Intro to Ice Dancing, Showcase and Power Skating; an Adult Wiffle Ball League; after school programs for kids age 8-12 include Spring Sports and Wiffle Ball. Evening programs are offered as well with Broom Ball on Mondays and Street Hockey on Wednesdays. All programs need minimum enrollment in order to run so please sign up early and tell your friends! Check out the Spring Program Brochure available at the HYCC Information Kiosk inside the lobby, at www.town.barnstable.ma.us/hycc or call 508.790.6345.

HYCC Memberships. Have you renewed your HYCC Annual Membership? For just \$20 per year, Barnstable Residents get all the benefits the facility has to offer! For a family of four or more living in the same household, the cost is just \$15 per member. Non-Residents are \$40 for individuals and \$30 each for families. The indoor walking track is popular during the winter months, community yoga takes place each Wednesday morning at 8AM, and a new Pickleball Club meets in the Gymnasium on Wednesday and Friday mornings. Evening Yoga sessions take place on Mondays and Wednesdays. The Game Room is available to adults during school hours and hundreds of kids come in after school for Homework Help thanks to the HYSOY Task Force volunteers. Other supervised activities include Open Gym, ping pong, Wii and computer lab. Now that the high school basketball seasons are coming to a close, look for more Open Gym Times and more! If you have an idea for a program, please call us at 508.790.6345.

March 15-17 Lobster Pot Hockey Tournament

The return of the Lobster Pot Mites Hockey Tournament always brings hundreds of families to the area as teams from all over New England travel to all the corners of the Cape with their distinctive car flags dotting the roadways and parking lots at the HYCC, Tony Kent and Falmouth rinks. For more information visit www.lobsterpothockey.com.

Barnstable Libraries' March Calendar of Events

A complete calendar of events at the seven Barnstable libraries can be found at http://www.sturgislibrary.org/pdf/joint_calendar_mar2013.pdf.



Hard copies are also available at your local library.



Be sure to check out the fun and exciting programs at the Hyannis Youth & Community Center.

Visit the HYCC page at www.town.barnstable.ma.us or call 508-790-6345.

Have Fun With Us This Summer!



BARNSTABLE RECREATION SUMMER LEISURE PROGRAM For Children Entering Grades 1-8 in the Fall of 2013

Enjoy 7 weeks of fun in the sun with us!!
Field trips, beaches, arts and crafts, games, talent show, and memories to last a life time!

Packets will be available at the HYCC lobby or on line starting March 4, 2013. Please keep your eyes open for more information coming to a backpack near you!!

Ouestions? Call Michelle Davies 508,790,6345 x107

St. Patrick's Day Celebration March 14th 4-7 p.m. Fee - \$12



Barnstable Senior Center 825 Falmouth Road Hyannis

Celebrate the Emerald Isle and enjoy Judy's famous corn beef and cabbage with lively entertainment. Purchase your tickets early as this yearly event sells out quickly.

From the Barnstable Senior Center:

For Your Entertainment

Broadway in Barnstable Mar 21 1:30 pm RSVP \$5 Julie Wanamaker and Laird Boles will perform their Broadway Review singing the songs from the 30's through the 60's. Favorites from Hello Dolly, The Sound of Music, Oklahoma and more are highlighted and harmonized with the incredible voices of Laird and Julie. Enjoy this afternoon of America's finest music. Julie is a Nashville recording artist and award winning songwriter. Laird, a bass soloist, has an array of talents and performs with musicians around Cape Cod and beyond. Hear them play the ukulele, guitar and bass as they welcome the audience to join them in infectious song.

Garden Talks: Gardening Naturally Mar 4 11 am-12 pm RSVP - FREE Gardening Naturally: Growing Healthy Organic Veggies from the Ground Up. Learn the practical art of organic gardening to improve and maximize soil health, structure, texture, as well as maximize the production and health of developing plants without using synthetic commercial fertilizers or pesticides. Sue Phelan of GreenCape will present many ideas to help you nurture healthy plants.

For Your Health

Medications: Generics vs. Trade Mar 13 10 am RSVP - FREE The professionals of Gentiva Home Health will be here to discuss Medications: Generics vs. Trade Names. How to safely take your medicines and what you should know about them.

Physical Therapy Talks: Shoulder Pain Mar 19 9 am RSVP - FREE Do you have a shoulder pain? Come hear a physical therapist from PT in Motion talk about the various cause and possible intervention strategies.

Be sure to check out the fun and exciting exercise classes at the Barnstable Senior Center. Visit the Senior Center page at www.town.barnstable.ma.us or call 508-862-4750.

March 2013 Board and Committee Meetings

Monday, 3/4	Licensing Authority Hearing	9:30 am	HR
	Recreation Commission Meeting	5:30 pm	SCR
Tuesday, 3/5	Conservation Commission Hearing	6:30 pm	HR
Wednesday, 3/6	Airport Finance Subcommittee Meeting	8:30 am	Airport
	Airport Infrastructure Subcommittee Meeting	9:30 am	Airport
	Community Development Block Grant Public Hearing	3:00 pm	SCR
	Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District Commission	6:30 pm	SCR
Thursday, 3/7	Formal Site Plan Review Meeting	9:00 am	HR
	Cape Cod Water Protection Collaborative Steering Committee Meeting	9:30 am	SCR
	Town Council Meeting	7:00 pm	HR
Monday, 3/11	Land Acquisition & Preservation Committee Meeting	5:30 pm	SCR
	Planning Board Meeting	7:00 pm	HR
	Comprehensive Financial Advisory Committee Meeting	7:00 pm	GMCR
	Sandy Neck Board Meeting	7:30 pm	SCR
Tuesday, 3/12	Conservation Commission Hearing	8:30 am	HR
	Board of Health Meeting	3:00 pm	HR
	Hyannis Water Board Meeting	3:15 pm	GMCR
	Board of Assessors Meeting	4:45 pm	Assessor's Office
	Golf Committee Meeting	5:30 pm	OBF Golf Course
Wednesday, 3/13	Accessory Affordable Apartment Program ZBA	6:00 pm	HR
	Old Kings Highway Historic District Committee Meeting	6:30 pm	WB Community
	School Committee - Regular Meeting	7:00 pm	BHS Knight Auditorium
	Zoning Board of Appeals Hearing	7:00 pm	HR
Thursday, 3/14	Comprehensive Waste Water & Nutrient Mgmt Planning CAC	5:00 pm	SCR
Monday, 3/18	Renewable Energy Commission Meeting	5:30 pm	5 <i>C</i> R
Tuesday, 3/19	Housing Committee Meeting	8:00 am	SCR
	Joint Public Works Commission & Water Pollution Control Board Mtg	1:00 pm	DPW
	Airport Commission Meeting	4:00 pm	Airport
	Barnstable Historical Commission Meeting	4:30 pm	SCR
	Conservation Commission Hearing	6:30 pm	HR
Wednesday, 3/20	Council on Aging Meeting	9:00 am	Senior Center
	Disability Commission Meeting	11:30 am	Senior Center
	Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District Commission	6:30 pm	SCR
	Shellfish Committee Meeting	7:30 pm	MEA
Thursday, 3/21	Formal Site Plan Review	9:00 am	HR
	Town Council Meeting	7:00 pm	HR
Monday, 3/25	Licensing Authority Hearing	9:30 am	HR
	Community Preservation Committee Meeting	5:30 pm	HR
	Planning Board Meeting	7:00 pm	HR
	Comprehensive Financial Advisory Committee Meeting	7:00 pm	GMCR
Tuesday, 3/26	Barnstable Economic Development Commission Meeting	8:00 am	SCR
	Waterways Committee Meeting	7:00 pm	SCR

Please see Location Key on next page.

March 2013 Board and Committee Meetings (continued) Wednesday, 3/27 Old King's Highway Historic District Committee Mtg 6:30 pm WB Community Zoning Board of Appeals Hearing 7:00 pm HR Agricultural Commission Meeting 7:00 pm SCR Thursday, 3/28 Comprehensive Waste Water & Nutrient Mgmt Planning CAC 4:45 pm SCR



Road Construction Updates

For the most up-to-date information on Road Construction
please visit our website
www.town.barnstable.ma.us
and click on the Road Work notices button on the right hand side of the page.

Join us on Facebook and Twitter!

Become a fan of the Town of Barnstable on both Facebook and Twitter and stay in touch with all the Town of Barnstable happenings.

You can get more information through the Town of Barnstable's website: www.town.barnstable.ma.us.

MEETING LOCATION KEY:

Airport = Barnstable Municipal Airport Meeting Room

GMCR = Growth Management Conference Room,

3rd floor of Town Hall

HR = Hearing Room, 2nd floor of Town Hall

HYCC = Hyannis Youth and Community Center

MEA = Marine and Environmental Affairs Office,

Phinney's Lane, across from Police Station

Olde Barnstable = Olde Barnstable Fair Grounds / Golf Course Clubhouse

SAB = School Administration Building, Basement Conference Room

SCR = Selectmen's Conference Room, 2nd floor of Town Hall

Senior Center = 825 Falmouth Road, Hyannis

SGCR = Structures & Grounds Conference Room
TCCR = Town Council Conference Room

WB Community = West Barnstable Community Building, Route 149

For more information, visit the town website at:

www.town.barnstable.ma.us THE PUBLIC IS WELCOME TO ANY OF THESE MEETINGS!

Please note that meetings are subject to change; for most up-to-date information, please visit www.town.barnstable.ma.us



The Town of Barnstable
offers
Streaming Video of
Channel 18 and
Video on Demand
on the town website
www.town.barnstable.ma.us

Be sure to tune to CH18 for the latest episodes of

"Barnstable This Morning"
"Barnstable Today"
"Talk of the Town"
"Senior Compass"
"Barnstable Now"

Is there a topic you would like to see covered on CH18?

Youth Program

covered on CH18?
Email your suggestion to:

barnstablebulletin@town.barnstable.ma.us.

SIGN UP TO RECEIVE THE BARNSTABLE BULLETIN EVERY MONTH

Please call Lynne Poyant at 508-862-4956 or email

barnstablebulletin@town.barnstable.ma.us to add your name to our mailing list.

Notice to our Subscribers:

We can only guarantee 1st of the month delivery of our newsletter to those who receive it electronically. The paper version is mailed via bulk mail and the post office may take up to two weeks to deliver. If you wish to transfer your subscription to the electronic edition, please email us at barnstablebulletin@town.barnstable.ma.us.

March 8-10 11th Annual Women's Hockey East Championship Tournament

On Friday, March 8th from 1pm-4pm the four top seeded teams from Div. I Colleges will be here to practice, getting ready for the Championship Tournament that takes place over the weekend. The winner will get an automatic berth for the

NCAA Championship Tournament in Minneapolis later in March. Admission to the practice session is FREE! Tickets to the Semi-Final Games at 12:30pm and 3:30pm on Saturday and the Championship Game on Sunday at 1:00pm can be purchased at the HYCC for \$8/day. Teams/Match-ups will be announced on Sunday, March 3rd.

Visit <u>www.hockeyeastonline.com</u> to get updates on the standings.

Pictured left: Boston University Terriers after last year's win.





Town of Barnstable 367 Main Street Hyannis, MA 02601

U.S. POSTAGE PAID HYANNIS, MA PERMIT NO. 100 ZIP CODE 02601 PRESORTED STANDARD